
 

 

24 July 2020 

 

Members and supporters of Chester County Lodge #11: 

Once again, the Lodge is running a gun raffle fund raiser.  A drawing date to coincide with the 

annual picnic was selected and the tickets were printed just prior to the onset of the Covid 19 

pandemic restrictions.  As a result, the ability to distribute and sell tickets has been severely 

curtailed by the restrictions put in place.  Furthermore, the annual picnic has been canceled 

because of the pandemic, making the date of the drawing in the middle of the week with no 

other Lodge activity.  After much consideration, the Small Games of Chance Committee 

recommended to the Executive Board to change the date of the raffle drawing to the 16th of 

December, to coincide with the December meeting.  This will extend the amount of time to 

sell tickets and hold the drawing at a usually well attended meeting.  The Executive Board 

adopted this recommendation at their July 2020 meeting. 

The 2020 Gun Raffle drawing will be on Wednesday, December 16, 2020. 

This raffle is also one of the only fundraising efforts being under taken this year by the Lodge.  

We are hoping for your support.  If you are not interested in participating in the raffle, please 

pass a copy of the flyer and this letter on to someone you know who might be interested in 

participating.  We need the support of every member to make this raffle a success.  There are 

only 1000 tickets for the raffle.  If each active member buys or sells just one ticket, we are well 

on our way to success.  In addition to in person ticket sales and the usual by mail purchase 

option, tickets can be purchased online.  There is a link to do so from both the Lodge website 

(chestercountyfop.org) and the Lodge Facebook page.   If you have any questions or wish to 

contact me about tickets, please do so at woolfrey@chestercountyfop.org. 

Thank you, in advance, for your support. 

Fraternally, 

Andy 

R Andrew Woolfrey 

Small Games of Chance Committee Chairman 
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